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$12,163.71. Judge Miller added that this is a resource that we can't afford to lose. A
motion was made by Com. Gold and seconded by Com. Anderson to participate in the
Hazmat program and contribute $12,163.71. All voted aye. Motion carried.

E. A motion was made by Com. Gold and seconded by Com. Anderson to go
into executive session to discuss litigation. All voted aye. Motion carried.

F. Judge Miller called Court back into regular session and informed that the
Court has been notified of intended litigation regarding a road. The information has
been turned over to KACo's Attorneys.

G. Mr. Beshears was not present but submitted a copy of a petition asking that
Lookout Lane be changed to Beshears Lane. Rick Leeper, who owns a house on the
road, did not sign the petition. Since Mr. Beshears letter of 2007, the sign on the road
was changed from Lookout Lane to Beshear Lane (then to Beshears Lane). The sign
has now been changed back to Lookout Lane because after researching the court
records, no official action was taken by the Court to change the road name. Following
discussion, Judge Miller said he would tell the parties involved that they are welcome to
come to the next Court meeting to state their concerns on the road name.

H. Judge Miller presented the contract for services from the Marshail County
Heaith Department for the Marshall County Fiscal Court employees for Hepatitis B
vaccine and Flu shots for FY 2010/11. A motion was made by Com. English and
seconded by Com. Anderson to approve the contract as presented. All voted aye.
Motion carried.

I. The next Kenlake-Aurora Economic Development meeting is scheduled for
Tuesday, June 8" at 7:00 at Kenlake State Park Hotel.

J. A motion was made by Com. Anderson and seconded by Com. Gold to
approve payment of the bills. All voted aye. Motion carried.

K. Com. English asked Gary Atkins about mowing on county road right-of-ways.
The first round has been completed and the second round of mowing has started.

L. Judge Miller said he has been getting a lot of complaints on mosquitoes. The
spraying plane which was used by the state Department of Agriculture has been sold
and the office in Paducah has been closed. He added that he continues to stay in touch
with Frankfort and the office at Gilbertsville and is hoping for grant funding to help with
this situation.



